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4 Author guidelines 

Author guidelines 

General scope 

“Mitteilungen Klosterneuburg” publishes original papers, short communications, reviews 
and surveys on viticulture, enology, pomology and fruit processing as well as enological che-
mistry, microbiology, hygiene and quality management of wine and fruit. Original papers 
will only be accepted if they have not been published in an identical or similar form else-
where (except diploma theses, dissertations and conference contributions). Reviews are 
only to be submitted on request. 

Papers may be submitted in German or English. Length should not exceed 12 standard pa-
ges (30 lines, 55 to 60 characters per line; excl. references, tables, figures). Short communi-
cations (up to three standard pages) will be published as soon as possible. 

Submission is requested to the editorial office of the “Mitteilungen Klosterneuburg”: 

mitteilungen@weinobst.at 
Höhere Bundeslehranstalt und Bundesamt für Wein- und Obstbau Klosterneuburg 
Wiener Straße 74, A-3400 Klosterneuburg 
 
Receipt of a paper is confirmed in writing by the “Mitteilungen Klosterneuburg”. Editors 
reserve the right for minor modifications of accepted papers with respect to language or 
structural standards, these modifications may not be seen by the author until proof stage. 

All papers must conform to author guidelines in form and content. 

The publication of manuscripts is free of charge for authors; fees are not collected at any 
time. 
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Manuscript organisation 

Title; Authors’ names; Authors’ addresses; Abstract; Keywords; Introduction; Material 
and Methods; Results; Discussion (or: Results and Discussion); References. Acknowledge-
ments and notes should be inserted previous to references. 

Title: The title should give a short (max. three lines), precise description of the content in 
German and English. 

Abstract; Keywords: The abstract and keywords should be provided in both German and 
English languages. 

Authors’ names and authors’ addresses: Names of the authors (first names spelled out and 
placed first), followed by the name of the institute, the full address of the institute, and the 
email address of the corresponding author. 

Abstract: The abstract should contain a precise summary of the objectives of the presented 
study and important results and conclusions (in German and English). It should comprise 
approximately 5 % of the paper’s length (max. 200 words). Repetition of title should be 
avoided, omit empty phrases like “Results are discussed”. 

Keywords: Please provide five to six keywords (do not repeat words appearing in the title). 

Introduction: The introduction should explain the objectives of the presented study. State 
of knowledge at the beginning of the work should be described and supported by citation 
of relevant literature. 

Material and Methods: The section includes a concise description of experiments or proce-
dures including references. Descriptions of experimental techniques and statistical analyses 
should allow other scientists to reproduce the experiments. Commercially available sub-
stances, reagents, materials and pieces of equipment should be described such that a rea-
der can trace specifications to the manufacturer, e.g. Taq-DNA-Polymerase (Peqlab, Erlan-
gen, Germany). All results should be obtained from repeated and reproducibly documented 
experiments. Resulting data should be processed by means of mathematical- statistical pro-
cedures. 



 

6 Author guidelines 

Results and discussion (or separate sections): Results and discussion should refer to the 
objectives and questions raised in the introductory section. Obtained data should be sum-
marized and illustrated with figures, tables and other illustrations. Preferably, data should 
be analysed with mathematical-statistical methods and levels of significance should be 
presented. Interpretation of results is to be made in light of previously published results. 
Provide accurate citations. In case that results and discussion are presented in separate 
sections, do not repeat facts and figures from the results section in the discussion section. 

References: References in the text should be cited by author and date, e.g. (Müller, 1996), 
works by two authors with ‘and’, e.g. (Müller and Mayer, 1996). Citation to work by more 
authors should be abbreviated with the use of ‘et al.’, e.g. (Müller et al., 1996). 

If the authorship of a paper or other document is not provided give the editor or the corpo-
rate body at the beginning of the citation, e.g. (O.I.V., 2000). Work with the same first au-
thor and date should be coded by letters starting with ‘a’. 

References already accepted for publication should be cited as ‘in press’, e.g. (Müller, in 
press). 

Personal communications or unpublished data should be mentioned in the text only, e.g. 
(Schmid, personal communication) or (Johnson, unpublished), but not be included in the 
reference section. 

For articles from a journal or magazine: 

Seckler, J., Pfeiffer, W., Zürn, F. 1990: Verfahren zur Weinbereitung ohne Zusatz von schwe-
felige Säure. Wein-Wissenschaft 45 (4): 85-90. 

For articles or chapters from a book or compilation: 

Müller, T. 1989: Nachweis und Identifizierung von Trübungen im Wein. In: Würdig, G. und 
Woller, R. (Hg.): Chemie des Weines. Stuttgart: Ulmer, 1989, S. 867-911.  

For books: 

Schumacher, R. 1975: Die Fruchtbarkeit der Obstgehölze. Stuttgart: Ulmer, 1975, 2. Aufl.   
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For master and doctoral theses: 

Sára, A. 2008: Einfluss der Weingarten-Begrünung auf mögliche Überträger von Stolbur-
Phytoplasma. Wien, Österreich, Universität für Bodenkultur Wien, Masterarbeit. 

For conference contributions: 

Mehofer, M. 2005: Bodenpflege und Begrünung im Hinblick auf die Stickstoffmobilisierung 
und Nährstoffversorgung der Rebe auf einem Lößstandort. Tagungsband XV. Kolloquium 
des Internationalen Arbeitskreises Begrünung im Weinbau, Weinsberg, Deutschland, S. 9-
27. 

Citations from the World Wide Web: 

Maixner, M. 2006: Grapevine yellows – Current developments and unsolved questions. 
http://www..icvg.ch/data/maixner.pdf, (13.10.1999). 

Formal details 

Figures and tables: 

All tables and figures must be referenced in the text. It is requested that figures, graphs, 
and tables be submitted in separate documents. All tables and figures will be resized to fit 
column width, ensuring readability is maintained.  

Tables:  

Tables should provide a clearer presentation and condense the text while being as self-ex-
planatory as possible. They should be numbered consecutively, and table headings should 
succinctly describe the content. In tables, symbols or numbers should be used instead of 
words whenever possible. Any non-standard abbreviations should be explained in footno-
tes. Tables should be designed so that they can be displayed in one or two columns. Tables 
in a Word document should have a width of either 8 or 16 cm. 

  

http://www..icvg.ch/data/maixner.pdf
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Figures: 

When submitting figures as image files, they should have the highest possible resolution to 
ensure high-quality printing. Photographs should be sharp and have high contrast, including 
meaningful excerpts. The reproduction of color illustrations is possible. Figures, etc., should 
be numbered consecutively and provided with a caption that describes the content of the 
figure. For the sake of accessibility, it is requested to provide alternative text for figures. 
This should be a description of the figures. For example: A figure shows various apples. For 
an accessible description, important visual details such as the color, size, or environment of 
the apples should be included, which would then be provided as alternative text. For dia-
grams, the alternative text should convey the type of diagram and describe significant fea-
tures of its content. 

Headings: 

Within the main sections at most two subcategorizations illustrated by gradated font size 
should be used, other accentuations or underlines in the text are to be avoided. Footnotes 
in the text must be coded by consecutive superscript ciphers and explained at the end of 
the corresponding table or page. 

Abbreviations, scientific names, nomenclature: 

Abbreviations should be kept to a minimum. Unusual abbreviations must be explained in 
the text or defined in a glossary. Give full Latin names of organisms in italics, together with 
the naming authority, at first mention in the main text, e.g. Vitis rupestris Michaux. Subse-
quently, the genus name may be abbreviated. Chemical names, nomenclature of chemical 
compounds, etc. must comply with terminology of chemistry and biology. For enzymes also 
provide the EC number, e.g. pyruvatdecarboxylase (EC 4.1.1.1). 

Units, formulas and symbols: 

Authors should use the International System of Units (S.I., Systeme International d'Unités; 
see Quantities, Units and Symbols, 2nd ed. (1975) The Royal Society, London). 
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Submission of Supplementary and Additional Electronic Material 

The submission of supplementary electronic material is possible. This includes information 
relevant to the subject article but not appearing in either the print or electronic version of 
the article. Such material may consist of additional figures, tables, as well as video and 
audio files or other multimedia files. This material will be made available on the website of 
the Mitteilungen Klosterneuburg (www.weinobst.at). This material must also be original, 
meaning it should not have been published in the same or a similar form before. 

Supplementary electronic material must be submitted in its final version as a PDF; 
corrections or formatting will not be carried out. Written supplementary material, e.g., 
tables and figures, should be compiled into a single file. This file should contain the 
following information: title of the paper, names and affiliations of the authors, abstract of 
the work, and the respective electronic material. The tables or figures should be 
consecutively labeled with S1, S2, etc. In the text, they must be referred to as 
(Supplementary Electronic Material S1, S2, etc.). 

  

http://www.weinobst.at/
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